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Introduction 
 
This Special Airworthiness Information Bulletin (SAIB) is to inform registered owners, operators, 
and maintenance personnel of the airplanes referenced below of an airworthiness concern regarding 
the aft left and right side ledge divider light.  
 
At this time, the airworthiness concern is not an unsafe condition that would warrant airworthiness 
directive (AD) action under Title 14 of the Code of Federal Regulations (14 CFR) Part 39. 
 
The following Cessna Citation airplanes are affected:  
 

Cessna Model Citation Applicable Serial Numbers 
560XL Excel 560XL5001 thru 560XL5372 
650 III, VI, VII -0012, -0014, -0025, -0031, -0051, -0056, -0058, 

-0063, -0065, -0082, -0083, -0089, -0094, -0096, 
-0126, -0144, -0146, -0152, -0156, -0170 thru -0179, 
-0181 thru -0199, -0201, -0203, -0204, -0206, -0207, 
-0211, -0214, -0239, -0241, -7001 thru -7119 

750 X 750-0001 thru 750-0221 
750-0223 thru 750-0224 

 
This SAIB revises SAIB CE-10-29, dated April 28, 2010, by adding the Model 650 airplane to the 
list of affected models, as well as adding service bulletin information for the Model 650 under the 
Background and Recommendations sections. 
 
Background 
 
During a flight on a Cessna Model 750 airplane, a burning smell was noticed in the passenger 
compartment. A passenger discovered a pillow, which was wedged against the aft right side ledge 
divider light, had been singed and was the source of the burning smell.  
 
After further inspection, it was determined that a higher wattage (part number (p/n) 1308) bulb was 
installed in the aft right side ledge assembly than was recommended in the interior maintenance 
manual and the illustrated parts catalog. Cessna had also sent out Service Bulletin SB750-33-16 (for 
Model 750), SB650-33-23 (for Model 650), and SB560XL-33-02 (for Model 560XL) to recommend 
installation of a lower wattage bulb (p/n 301). In this case, the higher wattage bulb was installed after 
the service bulletin was performed. 
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Recommendations 
 
The FAA recommends that owners, operators, and maintenance personnel of Cessna Model 560XL, 
Model 650, and Model 750 airplanes with the above serial numbers ensure that Cessna p/n 301 bulbs 
have been installed in the aft left and right side ledge divider light assemblies per Cessna Service 
Bulletin SB750-33-16 (for Model 750), SB650-33-23 (for Model 650), and SB560XL-33-02 (for 
Model 560XL). If Cessna p/n 1308 bulbs are found to be installed in this location, replace the bulbs 
with p/n 301 bulbs.  
 
For Further Information Contact 
 
Christine Abraham, Aerospace Engineer, 1801 Airport Road – Room 100, Wichita, KS 67209; 
phone: (316) 946-4165; fax: (316) 946-4107; e-mail: christine.abraham@faa.gov. 
 
For Related Service Information Contact 
 
Cessna Aircraft Company, One Cessna Boulevard, P.O. Box 7704, Wichita, KS 67277; phone: (316) 
517-5650. 
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